KEN CARYL RANCH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

July 11, 2018
The regular meeting of The Ken Caryl Ranch Townhouse Association Board of Directors was held at the Ken Caryl Ranch House.  The following directors were present or absent as noted:

Ken Whiteacre
-  Present


Sue Bryant

-  Present

Bob Campbell

-  Present


Kathy Dann

-  Absent
Rick White

-  Present


Phillip Mills – Agent
-  Present
Call to Order – Ken Whiteacre called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.  A quorum was present.

Minutes – The minutes of the meeting held May 9, 2018 were approved as presented.  There was no June meeting as the Ranch House was closed.
Open Forum
· Dwight of 11771 asked to have his front steps replaced or mud-jacked.
· Jerome of 11708 was present but had no comments
Committee Reports
      Architectural, Building & Maintenance Committee
· No committee meeting was held this month.  No standards are in the process of review.
· HIRs were received from:
· 11816 to replace the end fence.   This is an Association-owned fence.  The Board determined it was not in bad shape and declined to replace it.  The owner was offered the opportunity to replace it herself at her expense if she wished or repaint the inside to a brown color.

· 11879 to install a whole house fan.  This was approved as long as the shingles were inspected and approved for the continuation of the roofing warranty.

· 11733 to replace the dividing patio fence.  This was approved if the neighbor agrees.

· 11640 to install a radon mitigation system.  This was approved.
· 11603 to install three windows.   This was approved providing the window standard is followed.

· 11769 to install PODs for a week.  This was approved.

· 11878 to install a roll-off dumpster for a week for remodeling.   This was approved.

Landscape Committee
· The committee met this month

· The proposal from Environmental Tree Care to clean up storm damage was recommended for approval.
· Schultz needs to complete the pruning program.
Communications Committee
· Sue and Susan volunteered to take over the Newsletter committee.  
Financial Reports – Phil Mills reviewed the reports for May 2018
· Ending balance of the Operating Account is $34,349.  Reserves - $591,606
· Disbursements during the month (not including the regular transfer to reserves) were $53,881.

· Delinquencies were down to $20,044.

· Prepaid maintenance fees were $24,502.
· Total expenses (6 months) were $29,192 under budget.  
Property Manager’s Report

· JTB Gutters is finishing Phase IV of the gutter project.
· Rose Paving updated their quote for the current phase of asphalt and concrete repairs, adding $2,316 for additional sidewalk replacement.   Ken reported signing the proposal to get on the schedule.
· Environmental Tree Care suggested doing an analysis of the Ash trees on site to prepare a treatment program for the Emerald Ash Borer.
· 11816 was asked to remove building material from the side of their house.  This has been done.
· The survey on parking rules was sent out and many responses were received.  Ken tabulated the earlier returns and found that most respondents did not want to spend more money to correct problems.  There was not enough support for making sweeping changes to the policy.
· A violation notice was sent to 11646 about policing dog droppings.   Their response was that they are picking up their own and everyone else’s stuff.
· Top caps for the pillars along Chatfield Avenue were installed as bid.

· Schultz replaced three controllers with “loaners”.

Unfinished Business
· The Board reviewed the survey returns on the Parking Rules and deferred making any changes.
· On motion by Bob, seconded by Sue and duly passed, the $4,675 proposal from Environmental Tree Care was approved.

· Ken requested additional bids on replacing the sprinkler control back boards and for replacing the wooden bridge near his unit.
New Business
· The date of the annual meeting is September 9, 2018.
· Phil will ask Schultz for an explanation of the sprinkler controllers.

Executive Session – None was held.
Adjourn – There being no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 7:40 PM.  The next meeting will be 6:30 pm on Wednesday, August 8, 2018 at the Ken Caryl Ranch House.

Respectfully submitted by Phil Mills, Acting Secretary

